(Item 2)

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Central Library
November 3, 2009 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:04pm 
1. Call to Order and Roll Call

Trustees Present:  





Staff Present:  

Karen Clark, chairing the meeting



Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director
Lynn Crutchley







Susan Warren, Library Services Manager

Kathleen Peterson





 
Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator
Theresa Chase







Tim Hetherton, Reference Supervisor & Training Coordinator
Stephanie Murguia






Genesis Hansen, Web Services & Circulation Serv. Coord.
Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant


2. Public Present/ Comments – None
3. Social Networking Overview – Web Services & Circulation Services Coordinator Genesis Hansen gave an overview of Facebook and Twitter.  As part of a City pilot project, the Newport Beach Public Library will have a Twitter account and a Facebook page open within the week.  Library programs, services and collections will be highlighted. 
4. Video Game Update – Reference Supervisor & Training Coordinator Tim Hetherton distributed a video game collection report for review.  This service has been very popular with customers, and consists of 62 titles.  There have been over 1,148 checkouts since its inception in March 2009.  The Nintendo Wii games have been the most popular.  The loan rules and check outs have been working well with a circulation period of one week and a loan limit of two titles per customer.  Customers must be at least 18 years old to check out video games.  No negative comments have been received other than requests to order more.  The Friends of the Library have contributed $3,500 to purchase additional games.  
5. October 21 Retreat Update – Cynthia Cowell gave an update on the Library Admin Retreat held at City Hall October 21.  The Library Admin Team reviewed ways in which to reduce the budget.  Approximately 3% in salary savings would be obtained by moving staff positions around to accommodate the work load remaining after Library retirements.  
6. Reports from Trustees – Trustee Lynn Crutchley commented on the upcoming Library Chef Series popularity.  Registration will begin within a week and can be completed online through the City’s Website.  Trustee Theresa Chase reported that the Nicholas Kristof lecture on October 30 was successful.  The four Spring 2010 DSLS speakers have been scheduled; February 19 & 20 –Chief Washington Correspondent for the New York Times, David Sanger, March 26 & 27 – Best-Selling Author of “Under the Tuscan Sun and A Year in the World”, Frances Mayes, April 16 & 17 – Social and media theorist, Douglas Rushkoff and May 14 & 15 – Former Commissioner of the U.S. Food & Drug Administration, Dr. David Kessler.
7. Report from Library Services Director – The City furlough from 1:00pm Thursday, December 24 through Friday, January 1 was discussed.  Council will ratify this at their Tuesday, November 10 Council Meeting.  It will also be an action item at the Tuesday November 17 Regular Board of Library Trustees Meeting.  Cynthia will be out of the office from Thursday, November 5 through Tuesday, November 10 and Wednesday, November 11 the City will be closed for Veteran’s Day.  Cynthia gave an overview of restaurants slated for the Library’s Cooking event to begin January 18, 2010.
8. Adjourned –  6:10pm
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